June 5th, 2011

Hi

Not too much to write about. Still very busy re-writing the Singapore science books, though the end is sight, at least for the first cycle of work. For both the Chemistry and lower secondary science books I have a total of 47 chapters to update. I now have 7 remaining, though there is still a lot more to do after that. 


Many drinks and foods from Taiwan have banned from sale in HK because they have been found to contain the substance DEHP. I noticed in a letter from last year (June 13th, which I am over-writing), I had mentioned it then (probably related to food from China). I will repeat what I wrote then:  Compounds called phthalates (which include DEHP) are used to make plastics flexible and smooth and in many body creams to make them smooth, could lead to de-masculisation in males by somehow interfering with testosterone. It is particularly harmful if absorbed by women who are pregnant with boys. Experiments in Scotland with pregnant mice did affect male offspring though the effect was not observed in monkeys. The person conducting these studies suggested that in the absence of conclusive evidence, we should avoid environmental chemicals as much as possible. 


I mentioned, last week about the government getting into 'trouble' over political interference in awarding an IT contract. Well, they are in trouble again. It has been discovered that many top officials, including the CE himself, have built illegal structures on their flats! Very embarrassing as they scramble to limit the public relations damage by quickly getting the structures removed. 


Heard on the news of the tornadoes in MA. 


Have not mentioned my swimming much this season. Because of all the work I have to do, I am limiting each swim to just 1.5 km, three times a week. My overarm stroke has improved and my times are not bad, taking about 25~26 minutes per 1 km.


Yesterday was June 4th, the anniversary of the Tiananmen crackdown in Beijing in 1989. The annual June 4th vigil was held at Victoria Park in the evening. There was a comment on the radio news that some people, particularly younger people, came over from China for the event. Most people in China, of course, know nothing about the crackdown. The Chinese government has been approaching one or two (not all!) of the “Tiananmen mothers” (mothers whose children were killed in the crackdown and who are a thorn in the flesh of the Chinese government) offering them monetary compensation though no apology. I guess the government is just trying to but them off. So far, they haven't accepted the offer. 

That seems to be it for now. 

Cheers
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